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2017 Budget

Through April, expenses exceeded income by $5,738.  The budget had a planned deficit of $15,559 through April.  Thus, we are $9,820 under budget through the first third of the year.   
Contributions are about $9150 (9.6%) ahead of plan through the first quarter.
With the last day of the month being a Sunday, some of the favorable variance in contributions is explained by timing of posted pledges.
2017 Investments
Our Morgan Stanley Smith Barney (MSSB) Managed Fund investments increased by 4.9% in the 1st quarter of 2017.  This is about the same as the S&P 500 for the same period.   Over the past 12 months our Morgan Stanley Smith Barney (MSSB) Managed Fund investments increased by 11.6%, which is less than the S&P500 gain of about 18% for the same period, but consistent with expectations for our conservative investment strategy.  Over the past five years, our Managed Fund return on investments is 6.7%, which supports our annual 3-5% distributions from the Housing Fund to our annual budget and the Restricted Maintenance Fund to the Major Project Fund.

Our MSSB Reserves Account increased in value by $717 or 0.64%, or an annual rate of 2.6%,  in the first quarter of 2017.

In Faith and Service,
Bob Malecki, Treasurer

